DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

VA Regional Office (350)
2200 Fort Roots Drive, Building 65
North Little Rock AR 72114-1756

In Reply Refer To:

e SN

Your appeal is being certified to the Board of Veterans Appeals for disposition. This means that
your records are being transferred to the Board in Washington, DC., so that the Board can reach a
decision on your appeal.

Appeals are considered by the Board as promptly as possible, in docket order. Once the appeal
has reached the Board of Veterans Appeals, it takes several months to review it. The time it

takes to complete this appellate review process will vary depending upon the current backlog at
the Board.

If you have requested to appear personally at a hearing before the Board of Veterans Appeals,
you will receive further information by separate letter. If you want to appear personally and give
testimony concerning your appeal and you have not already requested the hearing, you must
submit your request within 90 days of the date of this letter, or by the date that the Board issues a
decision in your case, whichever comes first.

The time within which you may submit additional evidence concerning the appeal, appoint a
representative to represent you in your appeal to the Board, or change the representative you
previously chose to represent you before the Board is also limited to 90 days from the date of this
letter, or the date that the Board promulgates a decision in your case, whichever comes first.

Any new request for a hearing or to appoint or change representatives or any additional evidence
should not be submitted to this office, but should be mailed directly to the Board of Veterans
Appeals (014); 810 Vermont Avenue, NW, Washington, DC. 20420.

Please see 38 CFR, Section 19.174 for further details concerning the time. As soon as the
decision is made, the Board will notify you.
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If You Have Questions or Need Assistance
If you have any questions, you may contact us by telephone, e-mail, or letter.

If you Here is what to do.

Telephone Call us at 1-800-827-1000. If you use a
| Telecommunications Device for the Deaf (TDD), the
number is 1-800-829-4833.
Use the Internet Send electronic inquiries through the Internet at

‘ https://iris.va.gov.

Write Put your full name and VA file number on the letter. Please
send all correspondence to the address at the top of this
letter.

In all cases, be sure to refer to your VA file number-.

If you are looking for general information about benefits and eligibility, you should visit our
website at https://www.va.gov, or search the Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) at
https://iris.va.gov.

We sent a copy of this letter to your representative,_whom you can also

contact if you have questions or need assistance.

Email us at: https://iris.va.gov
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